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The Cover photo was submitted Mike Roberts at Finchingfield with Chris Nunn 

(Triumph) and Geoff Scott (Kawasaki Versys).. Mike Roberts did the cover 

picture editing and graphical work. 

 

Copdock Bike Show 
  

Phil Sayer 
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next Issue 
Closing date for copy – Friday after club night.  Send via e-mail or on a USB 

memory stick (which will be returned) or even hand-written, not a problem. The 

Editor reserves the right to edit, amend or omit as he feels fit. 
 

WEBSITE ADDRESS 
http://www.suffolk-advanced-motorcyclists.com 

SAM is a registered Charity ~ No. 1067800 

All Official Correspondence to:  
 

The Secretary, Les Steggles,  

1 Apple Grove Wetherden, Suffolk IP14 3RB  
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Chairman's Chat 
 

A very warm welcome to the April edition of the SAM Observer. 

 

It's that time of year that we start to decide which of the many upcoming events 

we'd like to attend in the year ahead and 

which trips we'd like to go on and start to 

plan and organise.  That reminds me, it's the 

first of this years evening Chip Runs on 

Thursday 27th April, heading to Botesdale, 

which I'm looking forward to attending. 

 

Giles Arbon, receiver of the Gosden Trophy 

for his hard work and dedication in 

achieving the standard to pass the IAM 

Advanced Rider test, has joined the 

committee to accompany Trevor Read on 

the Events Team.  Giles is organising the 

static marshals for the Copdock Classic Motorcycle Club's Spring charity Fun 

Run, which SAM assists with every year, taking place on Sunday 21st May. 

 

http://www.copdock-cmc.co.uk/ 

 

If you can spare a couple of hours on the day as a static marshal, which involves 

giving directions to ride participants, then please contact Giles.  His contact 

details can be found on the SAM website Committee page. 

 

http://www.suffolk-advanced-motorcyclists.com/com 

 

If you're an associate working towards achieving the advanced rider standard and 

you've not attended a Motorcycle Dexterity & Control Day, I highly recommend 

it to you.  Take a look at the dates of this year’s courses in the SAM Calendar 

and book your place sooner rather than later as the sessions are filling up fast. 

 

http://www.suffolk-advanced-motorcyclists.com/dext 

http://www.suffolk-advanced-motorcyclists.com/cal 

 

The SAM Calendar is also the place to go to for details of all of our organised 

events and ride outs throughout the year. 
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Talking about the year ahead and trip planning, I recently purchased a new tent to 

replace my existing, well used Vango Halo 300, which has started to tear at the 

door seams after many years of use.  I decided on the same proven model that I 

find ideal for touring.  It's a 3 man, dome style tent providing plenty of room and 

packs down to a relatively small size, fitting nicely on one side of my Kriega US-

30 litre tail pack.  As a special treat I've also purchased my first down-filled 

sleeping bag.  I chose a 3 season model which should cover the potential night 

time temperature extremes a British / European Summer can throw at us. 

 

If you've purchased a piece of equipment, be it a tent, clothing, luggage or a 

gadget that you've found has been particularly useful, good value for money and 

has stood the test of time then why not share your views with the membership 

and write an article for The Observer?  Our Editor, Felix Oliver, will be very 

pleased to hear from you. 

 

Many thanks to Sam Manicom for coming along to last month's group night to 

give us a talk about his travels throughout Asia.  I was inspired by his story 

telling style and the many personal encounters he experienced along the way.  I 

also found his optimistic outlook incredibly uplifting which he maintained even 

when finding himself, in what can only be described as very difficult 

circumstances, when many of us would have given up long beforehand.  If you 

didn't manage to attend or missed the chance to buy one of Sam's books or 

merchandise then all is not lost.  Check out his website which also includes much 

overland travel advice. 

 

http://www.sam-manicom.com/ 

 

This months group night guest speaker is Cliff Batley from the Adventure Bike 

Shop in Acton which should make for another interesting evening of motorcycle 

travel stories and adventure, not to mention professional advice for clothing and 

accessories.  See you there. 

 

http://www.adventurebikeshop.co.uk/ 

 

Cheers 
 

  Steve 
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New Associate Members 
 

A warm welcome also to John and Joan Davis who have joined us from another 

group. 
 

If anyone else has joined us and not had a mention yet, let the Editor know and 

he will put your name in the next Issue 
 

 

IAM Test Passes 
 

Congratulations to the members who have passed their  

Advanced test this month. 
 

Michelle Saxby  her Observer was  Derek Barker 

Martin Lyne  his Observer was  Julian Harvey 
 

When you pass your advanced test please let 

Karl Hale or Susan Smith know. 
 

 


